
Of course the farmers know what they 
are doing; but will they survive all 
the pressures being thrown at them? 
That is the question I was trying to 
pose. It seems to me fundamental 
both to making progress with radical 
ideas about empowerment and the 
dominant views of development as 
progressive change and improvement. 
I accept meekly the criticism of the 
.. ivory tower" where I work, but I 
must continue to urge the importance 
of innovative and radical research. 
I am reminded of the slogan against 
cuts in education funding in Britain: 
"If you think education is expensive, 
try ignorance." 

W.M. Adams 
Department of GeograIfiy 
University of Cambridge 
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Definition of FMIS 

I have gone through the proposed 
definition of FMIS. As per this 
definition, an individually owned and 
managed system could be included in 
FMIS. The basis of FMIS is mutual 
cooperation. This involves more than 
one farmer. Even with two farmers, 
the cooperative effort required may 
be less as the two farmers could 
belong to a family. Should the 
definition of FMIS lay down some 
threshold for the number of 
participants, say five? 

M. G. Padhye, India 

t- Perfor:rna.:n.c:e Mea.s"Ll.re:rne:n. t of FMI S 

FMIS have become an important element 
in assistance programs with large 
sums being invested in them and they 
are already an important element in 
the agricultural sectors of many 
countries. As it is well-known that 
many FMIS do not perform as well as 
they can, there is a need to identify 
the areas in which they fall short of 
their potential. It is therefore, 
important to measure and evaluate 
their success or failure objectively. 

This will enable a farmer-managed 
irrigation system to seek solutions 
which will improve its performance. 
Furthermore t a comparison of the 
level of performance among FMIS as 
well as with systems operated by 
irrigation agencies will permit the 
identification of specific areas in 
need of improvement and will 
facili tate decisions concerning the 
types of investment to be made. 
Objectives may differ from system to 
system. In a large agency-managed 
system the objectives may be defined 
mainly in terms of water management 
with emphasis primarily on cost and 

system efficiency. A farmer-managed 
irrigation system may view its own 
objectives more in terms of equity, 
security or conflict resolution, as 
well as in effective utilization of 
its water resources. On the other 
hand, a donor may be concerned more 
with food security or alleviation of 
poverty. 

If the objectives are not being 
achieved, corrective measures may be 
taken to improve the level of 
achievement, or funds invested in 
such systems might be better diverted 
to other uses which contribute more 
to their achievement. But the need..
for corrective measures or 
alternative actions cannot be 
recognized and identified, unless 
performance is measured. There is a 
growing body of knowledge on the 
performance and evaluation of 
irrigation systems in general, and 
there is much that can be learned 
from them. In this context, FMIS may 
be perceived as an integral component 
of the whole irrigation sector rather 
than as unique or esoteric systems. 
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It is likely however, that fresh and 
innovative approaches may become 
necessary to deal with any special 
problems associated with FMIS in 

.s particular. 
Ld 
.n Irrigation perfonnance may be defined 
~l as the degree to which an irrigation 
ill system achieves its objectives. One 
:, must however, distinguish between 
.y objectives related to system 
d "outputs" and "impacts" on the one 

hand and those intermediate "process" 
or "management" objectives which 
relate to the internal process of the 
irrigation system on the other. 
~Atput and impact objectives for any 
system are likely to be aimed at 
measuring the results. Ou.tput 
objectives are aimed at measuring the 
results which are directly related to 
the irrigation systems such as 
meeting crop water requirements for 
a particular cropping pattern, 
minimizing di fferences in supply to 
different parts of the system and 
ini LiaHng and ending irrigation 

d service in a way that is considered 
n. timely. Impact objectives are aimed 
, at measuring the more indirect and 
s long-t.erm results of the irrigation 
r system such as effects on the farming 
r system and are typically framed in 
~ terms of achieving certain levels of 
r agricul tural production, land 

productivity, farmer incomes, and 
susLainability aspects including 
reduction in sedimentation and 
salinization rate. 

The "process" or .'management" 
objectives are those employed by the 
managers of an individual system in 
order to meet the policy directions 
which are usually passed over to them 
by a higher authority such as a 
Farmers Assembly, a Ministry or a 
Board of Directors. These objectives 
also include all management decisions 
made by farmers themselves such as 
irrigation planning, flOl'" regulation, 
rotation, labor mobilization, 

seasonal planning, and crop 
diversification. 

Structures in FMIS are often simple 
and even rustic, preventing anything 
approaching the precise measurement 
possible in structures designed by 
engineers . in more sophisticated 
systems. However, water measurement 
may not be the prime need in some 
systems. Ease of operation or 
maintenance may be a more compelling 
feature of FMIS structure depending 
on the ecology and the human 
resources. FMIS do not often employ 
the manpower in the numbers or 
quality necessary for data collection 
and processing. Should there be some 
performance indicators specifically 
for FMIS which are di fferent from 
those for agency-managed systems? 
However, the performance indicators 
should be linked to the objectives of 
a particular system and they should 
be of interest to a wide variety of 
users, national irrigation agencies, 
international developnent agencies, 
donors, and last, but not least, the 
farmers. Hm"r can we promote the use 
of whatever perfonnance indicators we 
believe to be meaningful and useful 
among farmers and others? 

Please let us know if you are 
involved in research activity on 
performance, or, if you know of 
anyone who is involved in this topic, 
the name of such person/s or 
institute/s, or, if you are planning 
to develop work along this line and 
wish to collaborate with us. In the 
next issue of the Newsletter, we 
shall share wi th you all the 
information that we shall get on the 
work that is going on and that is 
under planning. We may establish a 
small network on performance. 

FMIS Network Coordinator 
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